The Board of Aldermen met in regular session immediately following the adjournment of the first meeting.

Aldermen Present: Connie Painter, Marvin Viloria, Jason Osbourne, Jeremy

Moss, Dane Foster, Melissa Hays

Others Present: Kevin O'Bryan, John Long, John Wilcox, Hazel Smith, Kathy Troy,

Michael Ratliff, Mark Greening, Robin Fitzgerald, Tyler Wheeler,

Rich Enochs, Zach James, Marcia Watson

Mayor Long called the meeting to order. Roll call vote of alderman present:

Connie Painter	Here	Jeremy Moss	Here
Marvin Viloria	Here	Dane Foster	Here
Jason Osbourne	Here	Melissa Hays	Here

Mayor Long opened the floor to open forum. Michael Ratliff came forward and explained to the council that he had a water leak and would like the sewer portion taken off of his bill as it went under the house, and not through the sewer system. This would be a reduction on his bill in the amount of \$153.75. Alderman Moss made a motion to allow a reduction of \$153.75 to his bill, Alderman Foster seconded, with all in favor.

Mark Greening and Kathy Troy came forward with the same type of issue. There was a water leak at the house that Mark Greening owns that is rented by Kathy Troy. The leak has been fixed and they would like a reduction of \$144.89 for sewer charges as the water was also under the house. Alderman Painter made a motion to reduce Ms. Troy's bill in the amount of \$144.89, Alderman Foster seconded with all in favor. Mr. Greening also asked to reduce the water charges down to 10,000 gallons due to the meters being estimated for two months. He stated the leak may have been found sooner had they actually been read. The Council did not approve this request.

Mayor Long said that the Board of Aldermen needs to elect a new Mayor Pro-Tem to preside over meetings when the Mayor is absent. Alderman Viloria motioned to nominate Jeremy Moss to be the Mayor Pro-Tem, Alderman Painter seconded this nomination, with all in favor. Alderman Moss abstaining.

Alderman Viloria presented the Public Works report. Kevin O'Bryan said that the departments were staying busy, street department finished the cul de sac at Four D Drive, and the new backhoe arrived.

Bids for the roof project at 105 N. Main. We received one bid from DJV Construction for \$48,000. The Council decided to table this until next meeting to allow for further discussion of budget.

Bids for the painting the pool have also come in. The low bid received was from Fort Scott Coatings LLC in the amount of \$51,696.00. However, we only budgeted \$6,000.00 for this project. Alderman Moss motioned we reject the bid, Alderman Painter seconded, with all in favor.

Summer Help applications have been received. A request has been made by Jackie Pangborn to hire the following:

Position

<u>name</u>	POSITION
CE Talton Gage Bottoms Michael Ryan Gracie Arnold Jaycee Baker Antwuan Battle Rachel Bichsel Emily Birt Skylar Kauble Brook Lane Mason Reyes Ian Ritter Bryce Stark Jada Summers Shane Tate Asjia Troy Edward Washington Madelyn Meyer Madison Moss Marilyn Minor	Public Works Public Works Public Works Public Works Pool-Guard
Sally White	Pool Manager

Name

Alderman Painter made a motion to allow Ms. Pangborn to hire summer help as listed, Alderman Moss seconded with all in favor.

Kevin O'Bryan requested permission to solicit bids for selling old equipment: the street sweeper and two backhoes. Alderman Painter made a motion to allow the solicitation of bids for selling old equipment, Alderman Moss seconded with all in favor.

Alderman Moss presented the Administration Report. Currently the CDBG grant process is currently on hold. We have to get a Preliminary Engineering Report (PER) completed prior to sending in the application. The PER will provide backup information with regards to pricing and what it will cost for the project. It was decided to hire the Engineering firm that Utterback's have already been working with to get this report completed.

Alderman Painter gave the Park report. The Park Board met on April 17, 2018 and have been discussing several issues such as taking over the museum from the Museum board, the Cemetery Walk, making sure the cemetery is clean for Memorial Day weekend, and will be looking into different lights for the pavilions at the parks.

Alderman Moss motioned to adjo with all in favor.	urn the meeting; Alderman Painter seconded it,
John Long, Mayor	
	Christine Ellison, City Clerk